
School Council Newsletter 

          

Thursday 12th 2020 

Hello,         

We have two Key Stage meetings due to different playtimes.  We welcomed our new 

Year One School Council members, Jaxson and Ruby to our meeting plus Honey 

and Harrison Y2.  Bobby and Olivia Y6, Phoebe and Olivia Y5, Rani and Corey Y4, 

Olivia and Lucas Y3.   

 

Thank you for all your wonderful ideas, I have passed them to Mr Wallace and 

shared them with all the staff who agreed we can start to do some of them now and 

some of them later in the year. 

Things we can do now: 

• All children will be included in a rota for litter picking.  Every Wednesday a 

different class will be responsible for picking up the litter.  Bobby and Olivia L 

to make a rota for each Wednesday leading up to Christmas and share with 

Mrs Speakman once it’s done. 

• We will be having some Christmas jumper days, watch out on Class Dojo for 

more information nearer the time. 

• Mrs Speakman will ask all the teachers whether they would like to do a 

Christmas movie night and sell tickets etc. 

• School leaver hoodies, Bobby and Olivia can you please organise a class 

vote to see whether the majority of Y6 would like a hoodie and come up with 

some fundraising ideas to contribute towards the cost.  If a Hoody costs £20 

then for 30 hoodies the cost will be £600.00.   

• A fun run round school has been organised for charity.  Mrs Sherriff is 

organising this at the moment. 

• Fun Friday dinners – These have been agreed can go ahead.  Linda would 

like a poster so please ask your class can they have a competition to design a 

poster.  The winning poster will be used by Linda to advertise the Fun Friday 

dinners around school.  Mrs Speakman will add a post to Class Dojo so the 

children know about the competition. 

• Virtual Christmas Bingo – Each class can do this in their classrooms if the 

teachers agree.  We will ask nearer the time. 

• Chocolate non uniform day – This will be going ahead nearer to Christmas. 

• Times Table Rock Star Day – It’s today!!!!! 

• Year One School Council members have been chosen by a vote and will be 

joining us at today’s meeting. 

As you can see a lot of your ideas have been agreed to and will take place very 

soon.  Don’t worry if your idea hasn’t been organised yet, we have all year to 

arrange future ideas. 



We discussed the idea of a garden where each class could be responsible for 

growing fruit and vegetables.  Mrs Speakman will add a post to Class Dojo asking for 

help to prepare the garden. 

Bobby and Olivia looked through the suggestions from the suggestion box.  There 

were some that have already been discussed such as extending the timber trail and 

having badges for School Council.  We are raising money to purchase Monkey bars 

and we have different coloured jumpers instead of badges to show we are members 

of the school council. 

 

Other suggestions were to have a drama club and some more first aid boxes. 

 

Thank you so much for all your help, keep asking your friends in class what they 

would like us to do or what they would like to see in school and bring any ideas or 

suggestions to our next meeting.  

  

Thanks  

Mrs Speakman 

 

 


